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GDC Kulgam's Department of Computer Application Hosts Thrilling Quiz Competition
on "Digital J&K"

Reported by : Mr. Irshad Ahmad Lone (Convener Media Cell).

GDC Kulgam, September 2, 2023 - The Department of Computer Application at
Government Degree College (GDC) Kulgam organized an exhilarating quiz
competition today, centered around the theme "Digital J&K." The event, aimed
at testing the knowledge and digital awareness of students, witnessed
enthusiastic participation and intense competition. The event commenced with a
warm welcome address delivered by Mr. Shamim Ahmad Hakim, a respected faculty
member of the department. Mr. Hakim set the tone for the competition by
emphasizing the importance of digital literacy and its role in the progress of
Jammu and Kashmir.

The competition was officially inaugurated by the esteemed Principal of GDC
Kulgam, who shed light on the significance of such events in fostering
intellectual growth and keeping students updated with the fast-paced digital
world. His words resonated with the participants, inspiring them to put forth
their best efforts.

Mr. Irshad Ahmad Lone, who oversaw the proceedings, efficiently managed the
quiz competition. Four groups, aptly named Green, Red, Yellow, and Grey, were
formed, each representing the enthusiasm and vigor of its members. Mr. Shamim
Hakim actively assisted Mr. Irshad Ahmad Lone in formulating and presenting a
series of thought-provoking questions related to the digital landscape of
Jammu and Kashmir.

The competition consisted of five intense rounds, each designed to challenge
the participants' knowledge about the digital advancements in the region. As
the final scores were tallied, it became apparent that Team Red and Team Grey
had performed exceptionally well, securing an equal score of 55 points each.

To break the tie, two additional questions were posed, which intensified the
excitement in the room. Ultimately, Team Red, led by Mr. Suhail Ashraf,
emerged as the winners of the competition, showcasing their in-depth knowledge
of "Digital J&K." Team Grey, under the leadership of Shabeena Khursheed,
exhibited outstanding performance and secured the runner-up position, adding
to the competitive spirit of the event.
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